ELECTRIC DEPARTMENT

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS
Barry A. Muccio

April 6, 2023

Mr. Daniel C. Goldner

Chairman

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301

RE: Wolfeboro WMED Response- IR 22-053 New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
Investigation in Electric Power Procurement

Dear Mr. Goldner,

For the last 20 years the Town of Wolfeboro Municipal Electric Department has procured 100%
of its wholesale electric energy requirements from a single supplier through a load-following
energy purchase contract. The term of each contract has been five years, and each contract
has been procured through a competitive solicitation involving multiple potential wholesale
suppliers. The town meets its obligations for Forward Capacity and ancillary services through
the ISO-NE market, pays ISO-NE for Regional Network transmission service and EVERSOURCE of
New Hampshire for local network transmission and distribution service. The Electric
Department does not offer fixed term prices for electric service. However, the nature of the
power contracts permits the Electric Department to set rates every five years and not change
them until the next power contract has been procured.

The rate schedules provided for different customers do not include any time-varying elements
other than a separate rate for off-peak water heating. All rates include a fixed monthly
customer charge, a distribution charge in cents per kWh (large commercial customers also pay
a distribution demand charge) and a Generation Charge which is the same for all customers.
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We believe that this process has provided our customers with a great deal of stability in the
price of electricity and has minimal administrative cost to the town. We have utilized the
services of consultant, Mayhew Seavey of PLM Electric Power Engineering of Marlborough, MA
throughout my term as Director to assist in the facilitation of this process.

| hope this helps answer your questions and we do appreciate this recognition of our efforts.
Please contact me at (603) 569-6975 or meddirector@wolfeboronh.us if there are any
questions regarding this.

Sincere |Sp :

Barry A. Muccio
Director of Operations
Wolfeboro Municipal Electric Department



